

# **YTRRC Committee Meeting**

## **Wednesday 19 August 2020**

Via Zoom  
6.30pm

Present: Angela Dobbs, Phil McQuaid, Steve Warren, Guy Williams, Jo Henley, Graham Still, Adam Hawkins, Lesley Nesbitt, Simon Rowbottom,

Apologies: June Moule, Lindsay Saunders,

## **A G E N D A**

### **Minutes of last meeting**

- Minutes accepted as accurate.

### **Matters Arising**

- Issues re the track, some people hadn't signed up as it had only been 4 weeks. SW had checked, the council guidelines were that it was groups of 4. GW would keep the groups the same for the next four weeks.

### **Chairman's report – Steve Warren**

- SW confirmed that it had gone well at track. Temperatures are taken on entry and people are sticking to their groups.
- Presentation night, Anita has not been able to speak to Haselbury yet. SW asked about views for the presentation night whether this would be viable. Guidelines are still for limited number of households and indoor gatherings. Would be useful to find out what Haselbury would be able to do in terms of their guidelines for indoor gatherings. This would be a social event rather than an awards presentation. Decision to be made in October as to whether to go ahead with social event at the end of November
- Hospice – Uncertain as to whether Santa Dash will be able to take place. GW suggested that we say that the Santa Dash is cancelled for this year and offer a virtual race. SW will be meeting with the chair of the fundraising team at the hospice to look at how they will be running fundraising events in future. There have been concerns raised about how the hospice is running palliative care in future as this is likely to be moved to Taunton.
- GS has spoken to Nathan re future track sessions, he can't run at the moment and won't be able to run until April. Nathan has said that he would like to help but at the moment he has some concerns. GS has volunteered to take sessions if Tim is unable to.

### **Secretary's report – Angela Dobbs**

- Nothing to report

### **Treasurer's report – Simon Rowbottom**

- £210 to be paid to EA, will still have £8k in the bank.

### **Membership report – Adam Hawkins**

- 1 new member in the last month and 7 renewals. Total of 188 members, 60 members from the previous year who have not renewed. EA has confirmed membership fees will still be the same. SW asked whether those 60 are well known members or whether some are people who only joined for a year. AH will send a list of those members who haven't renewed.

### **Championship report – Lesley Nesbitt**

- Will wait to see if there will be a social evening but asked if we want a different colour trim on the hat? GS suggested a rainbow trim for the NHS or whether they could add a rainbow onto the hat. Not sure on the number of hats that people will be claiming for this year.

### **Webmaster – Guy Williams**

- Adding the Tuesday club runs as an event is taking a while as have to set up each one each time. PM noted that some people had tried to cancel and had been unable to. It was suggested that if people are unable to cancel on the website to put a message on the group Facebook page. GW would welcome anyone who wanted to take on the newsletter, aim is to send something out each month

### **Club Captain – Graham Still**

- Nothing to report

### **Cross Country – Tim Howes**

- Nothing to report.

### **Races/Pub Runs – Phil McQuaid**

- Current routine is working well, just need to remind people to leave as soon as possible after the club runs. 60 people ran yesterday.

It was agreed that the next committee meeting would be on Wednesday 7 October via Zoom.